Minutes of the 
UNTF Combined Dine’ Advisory Committee & Board of Trustees Retreat Meeting
Saturday, November 13, 2021
8:00 a.m. – 5:30 p.m.
Best Western Plus Settlers Point – Conference Room
1294 E Hospitality Way, Washington, UT 84780
Hybrid Meeting: In-Person and Teleconference meeting
Google Meet meet.google.com/fkp-npeo-trq Phone 617 675-4444 Pin# 837 874 424 4008#


A.	CALL BOARD MEETING TO ORDER     Marlo Oaks, BOT Chair called the Board of Trustees meeting to order at 8:25 a.m.  

Roll Call:  All three board members were in attendance, Marlo Oaks, Chair, Janica Gines, and Taylor Kauffman.

B.    MEETING TO ORDER: Aretta Begay, Chair, called the Dine’ Advisory Committee meeting to order at 8:25 a.m.

1.	Roll Call: Aretta Begay conducted the roll call.  Six members were present, which constituted a quorum.   

	X
	Aretta Begay, Chair, Teecnospos 
	X
	Melvin Capitan, Jr. Aneth

	X
	Ryan Benally, Vice Chair, Red Mesa  
	
	 

	X
	Anna Mae Jim Naatsis’Aan
	
	

	X
	Jamie Harvey, Aneth
	
	

	X
	Stanley Nez. Blue Mtn Dine’ Comm
	
	



B.     CALL Recognition of Guests & Staff


151 East 500 North, Blanding, Utah 84511   •   (800) 368-2050   •   (435) 678-1464 (Fax)   •   das.utah.gov
1.	Tony Dayish, UNTF Administrator				  
2.	Maury Bergman, UNTF Staff	  
3.	Dorothy Phillips, UNTF Staff	
4. 	Rosie Dandy, UNTF Staff
5.    Janice Bitsuie, UNTF Staff	               
6.    Franklin Warren, UNTF Staff
7.    Jaimee Little, UNTF Staff
8.    John Nakai, UNTF Staff
9.    Aaron Waite, Office of the Attorney General
10.  Darlene Pino, Navajo Mtn Vice-President (on Teleconference)

C.    RECOGNITION OF GUESTS AND STAFF
        a.  Introductions of DAC member, Board members and legal counsel
		
Tony Dayish invited each attendee to introduce themselves, their clan, and other personal information that they wanted the group to know. The board members are all relatively new and this provided all members an opportunity to get to know each other and this was the first time that the Dine’ Advisory Committee and the Board members got an opportunity to meet each other.

D.   NEW BUSINESS
        Retreat Items		
        a.  UNTF Funds and Investments (Marlo Oaks, State Treasurer and Board Chair)

Marlo Oaks spent part of the morning explaining his investment and portfolio management expertise and his goals as State Treasurer and Board Chair of the Trust Fund.  He suggested to the DAC that the Trust Fund should develop an investment strategy for the cash assets of the Trust Fund.  This strategy would include diversifying from primarily fixed income securities, such as the PTIF account to higher yielding securities, but would still be within the guidelines of the state statue of sound and prudent investments.  Currently the PTIF account is paying a minimal .03 percent and it is likely it will remain low for the foreseeable future. 

The DAC had several questions about what an investment strategy consisted of and how much money would be invested in longer term securities.  Marlo suggested we keep an operational amount of money in cash and then invest the balance.  The committee agreed to have Marlo proceed with his suggestion and develop a proposal for review.     

          b. Previous Lawsuit Cases Affect on UNTF (Aaron Waite, Office of the Attorney General)                                      

Aaron Waite gave a detailed explanation of the history of the lawsuits that have been filed regarding the Utah Navajo Trust Fund, including addressing the cases and reports listed in UCA 51-10-204(1)(a).
 
Congress established the Utah Navajo Trust Fund in 1933, requiring that a percentage of oil/gas royalties be used by Utah for the benefit of specific Navajos.
 
In 1961, Sakezzie sued the Utah Indian Affairs Commission, among others, regarding the use of the royalties to construct a road, among other issues (Sakezzie I).  One result of Sakezzie I was a directive from the court to keep the trust beneficiaries informed.   
 
In 1963, in a petition supplemental to Sakezzie I, Sakezzie sued again claiming that the Utah Indian Affairs Commission was not complying with the Sakezzie I order (Sakezzie II).  One result of Sakezzie II was an order that the Commission provide monthly reports. 
 
In 1968 Congress amended the 1933 in Act to expand the beneficiaries and change the scope of the items for which the royalties could be used. 
 
The Jim v. US case was filed in 1970 regarding the 1968 amendment.  The US Supreme Court upheld the amendment.   The
 
In 1977, the Bigman lawsuit was filed against the Utah Navajo Development Council (UNDC), and others, claiming that the UNDC and Utah Navajo Industries (UNI) were using the royalties inappropriately.   As part of a settlement, the parties agreed to have a review conducted and a report issued.  The Nelson report was the result.
 
The Nelson report was issued in 1977.  Prior to issuing the report, Roger M. Nelson and Associates conducted an extensive investigation into the UNDC, UNI, and use of the royalties.  The Nelson report contained recommendations regarding organization and management, and evaluations of accounting and internal controls. 
 
In 1991, the Utah Legislative Auditor General conducted an investigation and issued an extensive performance audit of the UNTF. 
 
In 1992, Pelt sued Utah.  The parties settled the Pelt case in 2010 for $33 million.  Approximately $26 million of the settlement money went to the Utah Navajo Royalties Holding Fund, which held the money until UNTF became active again. 

 
          c. UNTF Laws, Rules, Policies, Procedures, and Protocol (Tony Dayish)

After lunch, Tony Dayish shared his knowledge about the lawsuits as well, giving more detail in some areas.  In 2008, the Trust Fund partially shut down because of the Pelt Lawsuit settlement.  UNTF transformed into UNRHF, which was a division under the Administrative Services Department from 2008-2015.  During this time, the state was waiting to transfer the Trust Fund to another trustee but it never happened.  College scholarships could still be awarded but no other funding could be authorized for projects without a committee and a board.  After six years and no new Trustee, the Utah Navajos brought the Benally vs. Herbert lawsuit which demanded that Trust Fund monies should be made available for projects again.  In 2015, new legislation was approved allowing the Trust Fund to reopen under strict conditions. 

          d.  Conflict of Interest and Ethical Behavior UNTF Policy (Aaron Waite)

Aaron Waite reviewed the Conflict of Interest and Ethical Behavior policy for staff members and volunteers such as the DAC committee as defined in the Utah Code Ann. 67-16-1,et seq. that was approved in the DAC meeting held October 21, 2021.  He noted that individuals associated with the UNTF make every effort to avoid even the appearance of a conflict of interest or impropriety in their work and dealing with the Navajo Trust Fund.  An acknowledgement will be circulated for each member and staff to sign.

        e.  RFP for Blue Mountain Apartments Consultant (Maury Bergman)

Maury Bergman gave a brief history of the Blue Mountain low income housing complex and the UNTF’s involvement as the managing partner.  He also noted that by statute, this low-income housing status needed to remain in effect for an addition 75 years.  The dilemma is that the twenty singlewide trailers will not last for that duration.  The UNTF Staff and Treasurer's office has been working on a solution that includes applying for new tax credits and an equity partner to build 20-25 new units.  These units would be constructed to last at least the remaining 75 years.  In order to do accomplish this, a tax credit and project consultant needs to be hired.  The UNTF Staff and Treasurer’s office has been working with State Purchasing and they recommend preparing a Request for Proposal to obtain qualifications and bids from interested vendors.  After discussing the project at length and reviewing preliminary cost estimates, the DAC made a motion to proceed with sending out a RFP to hire a consultant.     

Melvin Capitan Jr. motioned to have the UNTF Staff proceed with hiring a low income housing tax credit consultant as presented. Ryan Benally  seconded and all committee members voted in favor of the motion, none opposed, Vote: 6-0-0.

Taylor Kauffman motioned to have the UNTF Staff proceed with hiring a low income housing tax credit consultant as presented. Janica Gines seconded and all board memebers voted in favor of the motion, none opposed, Vote: 3-0-0.
 

        f.  Food Bank Operations (Maury Bergman)	

Maury Bergman reported that the Utah Food Bank was moving forward on the distribution center in Blanding and securing land from the Trust Fund in Montezuma Creek, Utah for the purpose of constructing a food pantry.  Mr. Bergman also shared an elevation and site plan for the two buildings.

        g. Sewing Plant Building Renovation to Office Building (Melvin Capitan, Jr.)

Melvin Capitan, Jr. announced that Elk Petroleum indicated to him that they want to relook at leasing the Sewing Plant Building and renovating it into office space for their company.  Because of the extensive cost to renovate the building, Elk Petroleum wants the UNTF to share the renovation cost at 50%.  It was determined the UNTF should meet with Elk, to discuss the details and get current financial statements and production estimates from them.  Elk also expressed an interest in having a garbage transfer station built to eliminate all of the illegal dumping in that area. They questioned if the UNTF could participate in that project.    

        h.  Sports Activity Buses for Whitehorse, Monument Valley & Navajo Mountain High Schools

Melvin Capitan Jr. proposed UNTF purchase activity buses for the San Juan School District to use to transport students to activities that are out of the area.  There are buses available currently, however they are old and in disrepair.  Melvin had spoken to the school district leadership, but budgetary constraints didn’t allow for them to purchase new vehicles just for activities.  It was determined that the next step was to speak with the district superintendent to discuss options.   

         i.  Montezuma Creek Apartments (Tony Dayish)
         j.  Montezuma Creek Post Office (Tony Dayish)
        k.  Montezuma Creek Senior or Independent Living Apartments (Tony Dayish)
        l.  Re-establish Red Mesa Farms & Fairgrounds (Tony Dayish) 

Due to lack of time at the end of day, Tony Dayish presented items i.- l. in a summarized manner, which were potential future Trust Fund projects.  

The first was to construct an apartment complex on Trust Fund land in Montezuma Creek to help reduce the housing shortage in that area.  This would be a typical, apartment type building that would be open to all qualified renters.  

The second, item j. was to participate in building a new post office in Montezuma Creek.  The existing building is old and inadequate and needs to be replaced.  The Navajo Revitalization Fund has already committed $200,000 for design and engineering for the new building.  It was suggested that the UNTF build the new post office on UNTF land, near the Family Dollar Store, keep it as an asset and lease it to the US Postal Service.  

The third potential project item k. is to have the Trust Fund build a much-needed senior living complex in the Montezuma Creek area.  This would allow elderly, who need some daily assistance, but not constant care, a place to reside.  This too would be built and managed by the UNTF on UNTF owned land.  

The final idea item l. is to assist the Red Mesa Chapter in re-establishing farm ground along the San Juan River, near Montezuma Creek.  In the past, many acres were cultivated to grow different crops.  The Chapter has entertained the idea of restoring that area back to its agricultural state.  Included in that development, would be the re-establishment of a Navajo Fair Grounds and Rodeo Arena, utilizing the equipment the UNTF has stored from the old Bluff Fair Grounds and arena.  

The purpose of Tony’s discussion was to only introduce possible, future projects and to have the group start thinking about them.  



         m. Donation of the Shumway Pottery Collection to the Edge of the Cedars Museum (Aaron Waite)

Aaron Waite presented a history of the Shumway collection to the group and letters that were sent to the UNDC Board Chair, explaining the UNTF’s intent to donate their share of the collection to the museum and requested their authorizing to do the same.  After several attempts, there has not been any response to the letters, therefore, Aaron Waite recommended that the UNTF donate their interest in the collection to the museum and he had presented documentation to do so.  The Dine’ Advisory Committee has approved this donation and it is on record in the minutes but there is no record of the board’s approval so this is to request the board to officially approve this donation.

Janica Gines motioned to donate the collection and the accompanying documentation as presented. Taylor Kauffman seconded and all board memebers voted in favor of the motion, none opposed, Vote: 3-0-0.


E.  DAC AND BOT MEMBER ISSUES & CONCERNS

None Noted.

F.    NEXT MEETING
	1.  January 14, 2022 UNTF DAC Meeting Telecom
	2.  January 28, 2022 UNTF Board Meeting Telecom

G.    ADJOURNMENT
  

              	Melvin Capitan Jr. motioned on behalf of the DAC Members to adjourn the meeting at 5:46 p.m.
              	
	Janica Gines motioned on behalf of the Board of Trustees to adjourn the meeting at 5:46 p.m.
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